State Normal and Training School

Oswego, New York

Ralph W. Swetman

November 20, 1933

Mr. Paul B. McGann Senier-Junier High School Cliffside Park, N. J.

Dear Mr. McGann:

The resolution concerning the Roerich Peace Pact which you mailed to us some time ago, was passed by our student body after it had been presented to our General Assembly by one of the students. I am sorry that this information did not reach you in time for your Convention, November 17th.

You will be interested to know that Mr. Paul Harris has spoken to our students, both last year and this year, on the subject of "Peace" and has been most enthusiastically received.

With very best wishes for your continued interest in any aspect of permanent peace, I am,

Yours most sincerely,

Signed,

Ralph W. Swetman Principal